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Child Care Choices of Boston

www.childcarechoicesofboston.org
April 18, 2018 

Dear Summer Camp Administrator:

Prior to enrolling any Department of Early Education and Care ("EEC") voucher children to attend your summer camp, you must enter into an “EEC Voucher Services Agreement – Summer Camp 2018” establishing the duties and responsibilities of both providers/programs and the Child Care Resource and Referral ("CCRR") agencies. Please read the agreement carefully. The following are a few of the key provisions:

· Attendance Data Entry:  Your camp must utilize EEC's web-based Child Care Financial Assistance (CCFA) application to enter and maintain attendance in a timely manner, ensure attendance is accurate, and submit billing monthly unless agreed to, in writing, by the CCRR.  

· Subsidized Child Care Rate:  All camps will be paid according to the EEC standard School Age daily reimbursement rate for your region based on part-time or full-time utilization.  If your region is 6, the regional maximum rate is $38.62. If your region is 4, the regional maximum rate is $38.62. 
· Transportation Reimbursement:  Your camp may bill EEC for transportation to and from camp provided that you charge private pay participants an additional fee for this service that is equal to or greater than the EEC rate, and you have a signed Transportation Addendum that is on file with EEC.  EEC transportation rates are $6.00 for one way transportation or $9.00 for two way transportation as add-on fees. To be eligible for transportation reimbursement, your camp must be able to document that it charges a separate transportation fee to private pay participants.  If transportation costs are included in your camp fee, then you may not bill EEC for transportation.

· Valid, Current Certificate/License to Operate in 2018:  Be advised that CCRRs will not issue any vouchers or reimbursement for summer camp until your camp's 2018 Certificate/ License has been received.
  CCRRs cannot rely on a prior year certificate/license.  Please contact your local authority as soon as possible and forward the certificate/license to the appropriate CCRR upon receipt.  NOTE: If your previous Summer Camp Voucher Agreement was authorized by providing the CCRR with a letter from the local Board of Health, and a copy of your final summer camp certificate/license was never provided to the CCRR, then you will not be eligible to enter into a Voucher Services Agreement – Summer Camps 2018 until the prior year’s certificate/license is provided.
· Required Annual Documentation:  Prior to the issuance of any vouchers, please ensure that the following are returned to the CCRR: 

1. Signed copy of the Voucher Services Agreement – Summer Camps 2018;
2. Signed copy of the Transportation Addendum, if necessary;
3. Copy of your program's fully completed W-9;
4. Copy of your program's fully completed Contact Sheet;
5. Copy of your proposed Holiday Sheet (i.e., approved closures for 2018);
6. Copy of the 2018 Certificate/License issued by the Local Board of Health; and
7. Copy of your 2018 Camp Brochure, including rates for summer camp services.
Please note that EEC is in the process of revising its subsidy regulations and policies to comply with the new requirements of the federal Child Care Development Block Grant (CCDBG) Act.  These regulations and policies will be in effect for the summer of 2019 and will result in substantial changes and new requirements for any licensed, approved, and funded programs.  

The new statute, regulations, and policies will include significant revisions in the following areas:

· Background Record Checks;

· Annual Monitoring Visits;

· Annual training and professional development requirements; and

· Subsidized child care revisions, including a mandatory twelve month authorization and twelve-week job search as well as potential changes to the parent co-payment fee chart.
Pay close attention to communications in the coming months so that you may be prepared for all new requirements before the start of the summer of 2019.

To ensure timely enrollment of children in your summer camp, please return all required documentation as soon as possible to Child Care Choice of Boston. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact 
Sandra Rodriguez at 617-348-6563 or sandra.rodriguez@bostonabcd.org  

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Sincerely,

CCCB Provider Services
� The Commonwealth understands that local Boards of Health have discretion to issue licenses to summer camp programs without prior inspection provided that the summer camp is previously operated under the same ownership/directorship and that the summer camp is in good standing. See 105 CMR 430.650. If your local Board of Health has permitted your program to operate without a pre-inspection, you must provide a copy of the 2018 certificate/license, or an official letter on letterhead from the local Board of Health confirming your program's authority to operate for the 2018 camp season.  Copy of the certificate/license must be provided once issued.
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